
This Month:
September 11th

 Meeting

xx Wear name tags

xx Bring Show & Tell

xx Bring BOM

xx Turn in completed       
community quilts

xx Return libray books

Sept 18 
Board Meeting

Meeting begins at
6:30 p.m. 

in 
Maravilla's 

Galleria room.

Tuesday, Sept 23 
5:00PM 

Newsletter  Deadline   
Newsletter articles 

due for 
October edition.

Send to Mary Ballard  
m.ballard0103@gmail.com

Coast Lines
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Volume 26, Number 4, September 2014

"Challenges, Competition, and Commemorative Quilts" will include information 
about the Route 66 Challenge, other challenges and the historical California 
Sesquicentennial Quilt.  A short trunk show will include personal quilts from 
past challenges.  Informative background information about the Route 66 
Challenge will be of  interest since it will be featured at our upcoming quilt 
show. There is no workshop this month.

September Meeting Program 

 Quilt Show Timetable for Quilt Entries
Sept 1

Collectors begin contacting members to 
arrange for quilt collection

Sept 10
Final day for quilt collection

Sept 15 
Judging Day

Sept 19
Quilt hanging day at Earl Warren 

Showground rotunda

Sept 20 & 21 
Coastal Quilters "Harvest of  Colors" 

Quilt Show

Sept 21 
Quilt pick-up at Earl Warren (6pm-7pm)

Volunteers:
We need many volunteers for the quilt 
show in order to make it a success. Please 
be prepared to sign up for one or more 
shifts at the September meeting, or contact 
Cathe Hedrick (705-5523 or chedrick@
housing.ucsb.edu) now to sign up.

Boutique:
Julie Mock (687-8695 or jamcats@cox.
net) is looking for more people who want 
to participate in the boutique.  Donations 
of  items that would be sold to benefit the 
Guild would also be appreciated.

.

	
  
Celebrating the Route 66 Traveling Show and 

California's Sesquicentennial Quilt 
Pat Masterson, CQG Member
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From the President’s Desk
I would like to hear your reaction to our first vendor 
event.  I think it was a very special and positive event.  
Some of  the vendors told me they would like to have 
this event every year.  I enjoyed it very much and I 
learned some new things. Set up and take down was very 
efficient.  A very big thank you to the set up and take 
down crews. I also thank Julie Mock and Bonnie Bar-
ber for their idea, creativity and organization that made 
this event  a success.  And I also want to send a special 
thanks to our vendors and demonstrators who showed 
us all of  the equipment and techniques.

We are now working on our final action items for 
our Harvest of Colors Quilt Show in September.  
I hope all of you already have your tickets and 
remember  to bring your credit cards.  I am look-
ing forward to this show and my credit card and 
I plan to spend all day both days at the show.  We 
still need volunteers at the show, so please check 
with Cathe Hedrick.  We also need donations 
for our raffle baskets and you can contact Debbi 
Haeberle.  
Thank you for your ongoing support of our guild.
- Bonnie E. 

Opportunity Quilt & Fiddlers’ Convention
I’m looking for volunteers (2-3) to display & sell 
raffle tickets for the Coastal Quilters’ Opportunity 
Quilt at the Fiddlers’ Convention held on Sun, Oct 
12th at the Stow House-Rancho La Patera. Besides 
selling raffle tickets, you’ll be able to enjoy fantastic 
folk music. For details, please contact Rosana Swing. 
rsrdswing@gmail.com or 805-680-2670

BOARD
President: Bonnie Epperson

Vice President, Programs: Bonnie Barber, 
Julie Mock

Treasurer: Toni Percival

Recording Secretary: Shirley Morrison

Corresponding Secretary:	 Carol Fay

Workshop Coordinators: Suzy Pelovsky, 
Barbara MacCallum, Edalee Keehn

Speaker Liaisons: Patti Hunter, Mary 
Ringer

Membership: Sue Kadner 

Parliamentarian: Mary Maxwell

Public Relations:	 Rosana Swing

COMMITTEES
2014 Quilt Show: Irelle Beatie

2015 Challenge: Debbi Haeberle, Darilyn 
Kisch

Block of the Month: Bee Saunders, Elaine 
Rottman

Community Quilts: Marian Jones

Door Prizes: Jean McCaffrey and Barb 
Postma

Library: Pam Holst, Kathy Piasecki, Michele 
Garbarino

Membership Assistant: Becky Gallup

Newsletter Distribution: Naomi Hicks, 
Mary Ringer

Newsletter Editor: Mary Ballard

Newsletter Layout: Paige Moore

Opportunity Ticket Sale: VACANT

Opportunity Quilt	: VACANT 

Refreshments: Sherran Cressall

Satellite Group Coordinator:	
Helmina Schenk

Sunshine: Dee Johnson

Webmaster: Bonnie Barber

Welcome: Dee Johnson, Debbi Haeberle

SCCQG Representative: VACANT

Harvest of Colors Tickets
Don’t forget to buy your pre-sale tickets to our Guild 
Members Show!  All members, including volunteers, 

are expected to buy a ticket.  You can get them at the 
August meeting from Mary Maxwell or use the pre-

sale order form from the website.  It would be great if 
you pre-sold some tickets to your friends!  

Pre-sale: $8.  At the door: $10.

2015 Quilt Challenge 
You may be wondering "What is a quilt challenge?"
A quilt challenge is a contest to make a quilt with a 
specific theme. The challenge rules will state what 
elements the quilt must contain to qualify for entry. 
The goal is not to make the most elaborate and origi-
nal quilt, but to make a quilt that best incorporates 
all of  the elements required in the challenge. Most 
challenges require that the quilt entry contain both 
creative and technical elements, and there is a deadline 
to meet. Most quilters enter challenges for the creative 
pleasure of  participating. 

"A Few Favorite Things" requires a Heart, someplace, 
somewhere, and it must be quilted, and no larger than 
36x36 inches.....
More to come next month.
Bye for now,

Debbi Haeberle and Darilyn Kisch, 
Co-Chairs for the June 2015 Quilt Challenge

Coastal Quilt Guild 2014-2015 Board and Committee Chairs
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Future Programs 

OCTOBER
Patt Blair 
October 9:
"A Painter's Path to Quilting" This lecture 
includes slides and samples of  Patt’s pathway 
into art quilting. Patt addresses the applica-
tion of  traditional art media into quilting, 
new materials developed for quilting, tips and 
examples of  machine quilting techniques that 

support the message in the quilt top, and finally, some ways to fin-
ish and hang quilts intended for wall display.
www.pattsart.com

Workshop October 10
Painting on Fabrics with Inks
You will be amazed at what you can create using these flexible and easy-
to-use pigment inks made by Tsukineko of  Japan. These permanent 
inks are used to enhance commercial fabrics or to create an original art 
piece painted on clean white fabric. Special fiber stick applicators make 
painting much simpler than traditional brushing techniques. Students are 
delightfully amazed and proud of  their creations.
Paint a landscape, still life, or animal using TSUKINEKO Fabric Inks 
and special stick applicators. Bring your own artwork or choose from 
Patt's drawings. You’ll love these inks. They are surprisingly easy to 
use… It’s like crayons for grown-ups!

NOVEMBER
Catherine Wilson 

November 13:
"Paper Piecing the Judy Way" Workshop November 14

Winter Wonderland Snowflake
Pattern fee $3

queeniequiltsblogs.blogspot.com

No one expects 
the stamp collector 
to mail letters with 

his stamps.

No one expects 
the coin collector 

to use his coins in a
vending machine.

So, why does 
everybody 

expect 
me to use my 

fabric collection 
to actually 

sew something?

-unknown
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Quilt Show Raffle Baskets
September Guild meeting will give you one last 
opportunity to contribute NEW FAT QUARTERS and 
SEWING NOTIONS for the wonderful baskets to be 
raffled off  at the Quilt Show September 20th and 21st.  
Does anyone have a paint easel that I may borrow at the 
quilt show weekend? I would like a total of  three...Please 
bring these items and some needed containers/baskets 
to the meeting.  You also may phone me at 968-4779 
for any questions and or to arrange to drop items off  at 
my home.
Thank you,
Debbi Haeberle, Quilt Show Raffle Chair

A Banner Year for Community Quilts!
Members fulfilled the “charitable” aspect of  our Guild's 
purpose last year with more than 400 items donated 
to ten different local charities!
Transition House, CALM, Visiting Nurses/Hospice, 
Santa Barbara Grief  Counseling Hospice, and Bethel 
House gratefully received quilts made by our mem-
bers. Our Guild also contributed quilts to our local 
Modern Quilt Guild's project for emancipated teens.
In addition to our annual commitment to make doll 
cradle quilts and bedding to go with the cradles made 
by the retired Delco engineers for Unity Shoppe, 
Meals on Wheels and Meals from the Heart were 
thrilled to receive 200 placemats for their senior 
shut-in clients; Bethel House and Hillside House 
loved the handmade Christmas stockings to brighten 
their clients' holiday; and Bethel House also received 
pillowcases to go with the quilts.
Whew! What a year! The Community Quilt commit-
tee receives fervent thank you's from our recipients, 
we pass them on to you, all of  you who use your pre-
cious quilting time to benefit our community. Thank 
you! The smaller items such as placemats, pillowcases 
and stockings are every bit as important, meaningful 
and needed as the quilts, and we thank everyone for 
their creativity, time, skill and effort. Thank you!!
For the year ahead, we will be focused mainly on 
children's quilts for CALM and adult lap quilts for 
VNA/Hospice. These organizations have an ongo-
ing need for quilts. Visiting Nurses/Hospice clients 
are in the final stage of  their lives. Our quilts help 
frail bodies keep warm, and provide comfort to both 
those who are dying and those who are grieving.
CALM's clients are families in crisis, not only the 
child/children identified as abused but also their 
siblings. Families often arrive with nothing but the 
clothes they are wearing. Our quilts provide warmth, 
comfort and a sense of  safety to children in shock. 
The service we provide through our quilting is cru-
cial; the benefit cannot be overestimated.

This month we are wrapping up the doll cradle quilt 
project for the year; if  you cannot make the Septem-
ber meeting deadline for turning in your cradle quilts, 
just keep working on them – they will be a head start 
for the next year. Thank you for all your creativity in 
making these cradle quilts! They are all adorable and 
will all be cherished.
We are focused now on Christmas stockings for 
Transition House, aiming for 50 stockings to be 
turned in by the November meeting. We also have re-
quests for pillowcases for foster children in Buellton 
and placemats for Buellton seniors who receive 
Meals on Wheels.
Organizations contact Community Quilts throughout 
the year with requests, so everything you make will 
fill a need somewhere in our area. We thank you for 
your dedication.

ASSETS
   Current Assets
      Bank Accounts
         Checking - CommWest #xxxx979 4,181.59
      Total Bank Accounts $         4,181.59

      Other Current Assets
         CD-119804-CommWest 0.00
         CD-120100-Comm West Bank 5,961.63
         CD-124100-Comm West Bank 6,961.13
      Total Other Current Assets $       12,922.76
   Total Current Assets $       17,104.35
TOTAL ASSETS $       17,104.35

LIABILITIES AND EQUITY
   Equity
      Retained Earnings - 6/2013 -2,846.07
      Unrestricted Net Assets 25,268.31
      Net Income -5,317.89
   Total Equity $       17,104.35
TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY $       17,104.35

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
Balance Sheet As of June 30, 2014

If you have questions, please email CQGinfo@gmail.com
--Toni Percival, Treasurer

Please update your membership information when you 
change your address, phone, e-mail, etc. by contacting Sue 

Kadner at  cqg4email@cox.net.
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Events Around California 
"It's a Zoo out there!" Quilt Show & Challenge
September 4-6, 2014 
San Diego Convention Center, 111 W Harbor Dr.
 San Diego, CA 92101
www.sandiegoquiltshow.com

Napa Valley Quilt Guild Presents: 
In a Quilted Garden
September 27 & 28, 2014, Sat 10-5 & Sun 10-4
Napa Valley Expo – Chardonnay Hall,
575 Third St, Napa, CA
www.napavalleyquilters.org

Quiltfest Oasis Palm Springs   
Presented by Busy Bears Quilt Guild
October 2-4, 2014
Palm Springs Convention Center, Palm Springs, CA
www.quiltfest.com/activities.asp?id=41

"Trip Around the World" 
Hosted by Simi Valley Quilt Guild 
October 4 & 5, 2014
Rancho Santa Susana Community Center
5005 Los Angeles Avenue, Simi Valley, CA

American Quilts 2014 
Los Angeles County Quilters Guild 
October 10-11, 2014
Greek Orthodox Church of Long Beach
5761 E Colorado St, Long Beach, CA

"A Stitch In Time” Quilt show
Sponsored by Quilters Etc. Quilt Guild
October 11-12, 2014
Veteran’s Memorial Building
100 E Locust Ave, Lompoc, CA 93436
quiltersetc-ivil.tripod.com

Pacific International XXIII
October 16-19, 2014
Santa Clara Convention Center, Santa Clara, CA 
www.quiltfest.com/activities.asp?id=7

A Grove of Quilts   
Presented by Orange Grove Quilters Guild
Oct 17 & 18, 2014
Acker Hall, Garden Grove United Methodist Church
12741 Main St., Garden Grove, CA 
www.Orangegrovequiltersguild.com

Art Quilt Tahoe 
November 2-7, 2014
Zephyr Point Conference Center, Lake Tahoe, CA 
www.artquilttahoe.com

21sh ANNUAL WRIGHTWOOD 
HOLIDAY HOME TOUR AND BOUTIQUE
Pine Needles Quilt Guild
Saturday, Dec. 6, 2014 - 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Visit four Wrightwood homes, beautifully decorated with 
quilts for the holidays plus a refreshment house, and 
our popular craft boutique located in the Wrightwood 
Community Building.
http://www.pnqg.org/

Call for Quilt  Entries
Exhibition of African Folk & Fiber Art at Road to 
California Quilting Show 
January 22-25, 2015
Ontario,  CA

Winter will mark the largest exhibit of African Folklore             
Embroidery fiber and quilting art that California has ever seen. 

You are invited to submit your completed African Folklore Em-
broidery pieces for exhibit at Road to California.

The exhibition curated by fiber artist, teacher and author, Leora 
Raikin, will feature the completed work comprising African folk-
lore Embroidery pieces made into quilts, books, wall hangings, 
pillows, table runners, bags and wearable art. 

The exhibit with over $500 in cash prizes is in its fifth year.

The challenge is open to all; rules of the challenge are at
 www.aflembroidery.com

Deadline for submissions: December 15th 2014

Contact: Leora Raikin (818) 999-6094 info@aflembroidery.com

International Quilt Festival
Would you like your quilt or quilts considered for exhibit at 
International Quilt Festival in Houston, Chicago, and at our 
new Quilt! Knit! Stitch!™ in Portland, Oregon? Maybe you didn't 
know that many of the thousands of amazing quilts and textiles 
we display every year come from our various calls for exhibit 
entries and our contests. And we're always looking for more 
amazing quilts. . .maybe yours!

We would like to encourage you and members of your guild to 
consider entering your work for possible inclusion in one (or 
many) of our upcoming exhibits.
You can find our most current list of calls for entry at
http://www.quilts.com/home/contests/index.php, 
We hope to see your work at one of our shows! Thank you!
Becky Navarro,  Special Exhibits Department
Quilts, Inc. 
7660 Woodway Dr., Suite 550, Houston, TX  77063 
Tel. 713.781.6864 ext. 129 • Fax 713.781.8182 
spexhibits4@quilts.com • www.quilts.com

We're Quilts!™
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ON THE ROAD TO SOMEWHERE
October 2014  |  Block of the Month 
Coastal Quilters Guild

FABRICS & CUTTING
Only two fabrics are needed for this block:

- provided Kona solid black fabric
- bright print of your choice

From each fabric, cut:
8-1/2” x 4-1/2” rectangle (1)
5” squares (2) 
4-1/2” square (1)

CONSTRUCTION

Use 1/4” seam allowances.

1. Use favorite method to make three half-square
triangles (B) from the 5” squares. Square up
to 4-1/2”.  The July block of the month pattern includes instructions on making HSTs if you are
unsure. NOTE:  It is important to trim the HST units accurately with the diagonal down the exact
center of the unit.

2. Assemble block as indicated. You will have one HST set left over.

3. Block needs to measure 12-1/2” square.

Based on Tula Pink’s City Sampler, No. 52.  
Pattern by Elaine Rottman, 2014
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Quilting Resources
Art & Jenny 's  
Sewing Machine Center 
Authorized Janome Dealer - Service of most 
brands. Sewing supplies only, no fabric       for 
sale 
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints   and 
flannels.  
Authorized Janome dealer. 
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com
805.693.0174 

Marty Frolli: White Daisy Quilts
Edge to edge machine quilting service. 
Many pantograph designs available. 
mafrolli@cox.net805 968-4781

Ranell Hansen 
Around The Block Quilting Studio
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com
805.684.7042 

Cathe Hedrick 
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947 

Grant House Sewing Machine  
New Hours: Tuesday - Friday 10-5:30 
Saturday: 10-1  
336 E. Cota St., Suite B,  
Santa Barbara  
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachines@gmail.com
805.962.0929

Nancy King
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
(cell) 805.252.3811 (studio) 805.687.2063

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Judy Rys designs
Hand Dyed Fabric, Silk Scarves, Photo Note 
Cards, Fiber Art Postcards 
Shop: www.etsy.com/shop/JudyRysdesigns 
Blog: www.judyrys.blogspot.com
805-698-3128

Roxanne's A Wish and A Dream 
A whimsical store filled with everything for 
quilting, knitting, needlework and gifts.    
Not only will you find fabrics, books, yarns 
and classes, you will have experience in              
artful living. 
919 Maple Ave., Carpinteria, CA 93013 
Roxannequilts.com  
805.566.1250

  

The Longest Day –
 Alzheimer’s Association 
On Sat, June 21st, Team Quilters 
Forever enjoyed a day of  sewing 
and assembling a quilt top of  Jewel 
Box blocks in blues & greens. A big 
shout out & thanks Isabel Downs, 
Kika Hutchings, Ranell Hansen, 
Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, Susan 
Katz, and Nicole Wall for support-
ing the Alzheimer’s Association, 
while spending a day at Roxanne’s, A 
Wish & A Dream. The Longest Day 
quilt, “Beachy Blues”, was quilted 
by Marti Frolli. Plus, our team has 
placed 3rd in the Central Coast 
Region for The Longest Day fund 
raising. Thanks for your support!                                             
Your team captain, Rosana Swing. 
(Raffle Tickets purchases –       
please contact Rosana Swing. 
rsrdswing@gmail.com                    
or 805-680-2670).

Coast Lines is published monthly by: Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc. 
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160   

http://www.coastalquilters.org Subscriptions are free to members.

The membership directory is provided to facilitate guild business.  It is issued only to 
Coastal Quilters Guild members for their personal convenience. Other uses must be ap-

proved by the Coastal Quilters Guild Board of Directors.

September Birthdays
Birthday wishes go out to the 
following members:

Charlene Garfinkle 	 Sep 01
Janis Meloy 		  Sep 02
Julie Sommers 		  Sep 03
Rochelle Schneider 	 Sep 04
Doris Gilman 		  Sep 05
Eileen Tufenkian 		  Sep 07
Dorothy Oksner 		  Sep 08
Verna Smith 		  Sep 13
Yvette Torres* 		  Sep 19
Barbara Paulsen 		  Sep 21
Marian Jones 		  Sep 21
Adela Laband 		  Sep 23
JoAnn Dovgin 		  Sep 23
Amy Johnson* 		  Sep 23
Cynthia Manzer 		  Sep 27
Marie Butcher 		  Sep 29

* New Member



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

Guild meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting

September 11, 2014  7:00 p.m.

(Doors open at 6:30 p.m. )

Next Month’s Meeting

October 9, 2014   7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Send articles to the editor: Mary Ballard, m.ballard0103@gmail.com or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, 
CA 93120.


